Date
The Honorable NAME OF LAWMAKER 

U.S. Senate (or House of Representatives)

Washington, DC  20515 (or 20510 for House of Representatives)

VIA FAX (or E-MAIL)
RE: 
SUPPORT the Highway Stormwater Discharge Mitigation Program 
Dear Senator NAME (or Representative NAME):

As a member of the Conference Committee that is deliberating the details of a final highway bill, we urge you to include Section 1620 as contained in the Senate transportation bill (S. 1072).  This section establishes the Highway Stormwater Discharge Mitigation Program that will help communities mitigate stormwater impacts from highway construction.  The program would dedicate two percent of the Surface Transportation Program (STP) funding to support local communities’ efforts to protect the receiving waters in their watersheds from the harmful effects of stormwater runoff.
Highway surfaces may increase stormwater runoff volume from 2 to 16 times pre-construction rates.  These excessive volume and pollutant loadings result in significant negative impacts on our nation’s rivers, lakes, streams, estuary and coastal areas.

The Highway Stormwater Discharge Mitigation Program is a critical new provision in S. 1072, the Safe, Affordable, Flexible, and Efficient Transportation Act of 2003 (SAFETEA).  The 2 percent set-aside through the STP would allocate $958 million over six years for stormwater mitigation projects associated with the nation’s federal-aid highways.  The Program includes a list of eligible projects aimed at reducing stormwater discharge, mitigating water quality impacts, and reducing flooding associated with stormwater runoff.  

This new program is vital to municipalities in their struggle to comply with the water quality and stormwater requirements of the Clean Water Act.  We need your help and your support to ensure that the Highway Stormwater Discharge Mitigation Program remains in the Conference Committee’s final transportation bill and conference report. Thank you for your assistance.

Sincerely,

YOUR NAME
YOUR UTILITY NAME
